


















































From: Kate Colin <Kate.Colin@cityofsanrafael.org>
Sent: Thursday, June 11, 2020 4:35 PM

To: Patrick Gannon [

Subject: Re: PLEASE INCLUDE IN PUBLIC RECORD

Hi Patrick - Thanks so much for taking the time to share your thoughts on the City‘s potential
Letter of Interest regarding PDAs. Really appreciate you taking the time to delve into the
nuances surrounding the designation of a PDA as it can be confusing.

Thanks again! Stay safe out there.

Warmly,
Kate

Kate Colin
Vice Mayor, City of San Rafael

Connect with me! 415 205-3119 cell

&) SAN RAFAEL

From: Patrick Gannon

Sent: Wednesday, June 10, 2020 7:12 PM

To: Gary Phillips <Gary.Phillips@cityofsanrafael.org>; Kate Colin <Kate.Colin@cityofsanrafael.org>; John
Gamblin <John.Gamblin@cityofsanrafael.org>; Andrew McCullough
<Andrew.McCullough@cityofsanrafael.org>; Maribeth Bushey <Maribeth.Bushey@cityofsanrafael.org>
Subject: PLEASE INCLUDE IN PUBLIC RECORD

Dear Mayor Gary Phillips, Vice-Mayor Kate Colin, Councilwoman Maribeth Bushey, Councilman John Gamblin &
Councilman Andrew McCullough,

My family and | live and work in San Rafael and have been homeowners for the last 25 years.
| am writing to support a PDA designation for the Northgate area of North San Rafael.
As | understand it, the funding will help the city create a Plan to develop Northgate which is much needed. | am

hopeful that a holistic plan will provide the the Northgate area and specifically the Mall with a development plan that
will meet the needs of San Rafael and the residents of North San Rafael. We need to develop a mixed-use Town



Center and that takes planning. Without a Plan, there could be a quick fix without a really well thought out vision
which could result in a disaster! The city should take into account the needs and preferences of the area and not sell
the community short with a limited revenue stream that brings added problems to the area--more traffic, pollution and
threats of public safety. A big box store like Costco is not is not what we thought we were getting when Merlone-Geier
bought the property a few years ago. Lets not forget, we are a residential neighborhood and big box stores belong in
industrial malls, not across the street from senior citizen housing.

In addition, we need to protect the environment and the quality of life that we all value.
I am in support of the PDA as it comes with ‘no risk’, and can be rescinded without penalty.

Since the city will have control over zoning and land use and will include a community driven process, | feel confident
that a PDA is the best vehicle for the city.

The PDA that developed the Downtown Precise Plan has been very successful and so it seems logical that we
should pursue the same for NSR/Northgate.

Best regards,

Patrick Gannon
Member of Responsible Growth in Marin (RGM)





